
                                                            REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 
                                                             ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
                                                                              MEETING 
                                                                        JANUARY 3, 2017 
 
     The Regular monthly meeting of the Ross Township Supervisors was called to order at approximately 
7:10 p.m..  Chairman Beers, Vice Chairman Drake and Supervisor Kresge were present as was Solicitor 
McManus 
 
Vice Chairman Drake moved to approve the minutes of the December 5, 2016 meeting.  The motion 
was seconded by Supervisor Kresge and carried.   The Treasurer's report was under the same motion 
and also carried. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC- 
 
PLANS-Extension requests were received from Dunkin Donuts for their Land Development Plan;   Emil 
and Beatrice Stenger for Minor Subdivision plan;   Professional Wallcovering Land Development Plan. 
Some discussion took place with Chairman Beers noting he is not in favor of the extension since there 
is no progress being made.  A motion was made by Supervisor Kresge to agree to the extension requests 
based on the Planning Commission's recommendation.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman 
Drake.  A roll call vote was taken on the motion.  Voting in favor of the extensions were Vice Chairman 
Drake and Supervisor Kresge.  Voting against was Chairman Beers.  The motion carried. 
 
 OLD BUSINESS- 
 
NEW BUSINESS- 
 
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT-Chairman Beers spoke about some area off Pheasant Rd. that he would like 
the Road Foreman to check the center of the road and cut some branches that are interfering with 
traffic flow (and plowing).  A lot of discussion took place concerning tree trimming.  Another matter 
was discussed by Chairman Beers that there is an area that a guard rail could be installed and her 
property was almost hit and she is afraid someone will run into her house.     The Road Foreman noted 
that he would discuss this issue with Russ Kresge.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE- 
 
RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURES-After a review of the bills to be paid, a motion was made by Vice Chairman 
Drake, seconded by Supervisor Kresge to pay the bills as presented.  The motion carried. 
 
It was noted that an item was left off of the Reorganization Agenda that was a request from the Tax 
Collector of increase the commission rate she receives from 5%-6%.  It was discussed here and 
determined that it will remain at 5% --a motion was made by Supervisor Kresge, seconded by Vice 
Chairman Drake and carried. 
 
                                 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.. 
 
                                                                                                                      Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                                      Doris Price, Secretary          



 

 

       


